Mr. Gordon Saunders, Orchard Ridge Road, Bloomfield Hills, Mich.

Dear Gord:

I talked to Fred Ellsworth this morning to tell him of the possibility of our basketball team stopping off in Detroit on our way to Buffalo and New York City where we play December 26 and 28. In the conversation he told me of your unfortunate and painful accident when the oil stove exploded in your boat.

It was the first time that I had heard of your unfortunate accident and I hasten to write you and extend
my sincere wishes for your speedy recovery. Fred said
that you had been laid up all fall. You must have received some pretty bad burns to knock you out for this
length of time.

Here's hoping that your recovery is speedy and that this accident has not left you incapachtated.

With all good wishes to you and yours, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH